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Call-In - Proposed Parking Tariffs for 2025/26

From: ClIr Ralph Muncer <Ralph.Muncer@north-herts.gov.uk>

Sent: 18 February 2025 16:43

To: Jeanette Thompson <Jeanette. Thompson@north-herts.gov.uk>

Cc: James Lovegrove <James.Lovegrove@north-herts.gov.uk>; lan Couper <lan.Couper@north-herts.gov.uk>;
Cllr David Barnard <David.Barnard@north-herts.gov.uk>; Clir Steven Patmore <Steven.Patmore@north-
herts.gov.uk>; ClIr Joe Graziano <Joe.Graziano@north-herts.gov.uk>; Cllr Martin Prescott
<Martin.Prescott@north-herts.gov.uk>

Subject: Call-In - Proposed Parking Tariffs for 2025/26

Dear Jeanette,

Thank you for your time this morning to discuss the Conservative Group proposal to freeze parking
charges.

Following discussion with my group, we wish to call in the decision made by Cabinet on Tuesday 11
February relating to the Proposed Parking Tariffs for 2025/26, because we believe it would be in the
public interest for this matter to be subject to additional scrutiny and debate by colleagues at Council.

We are pursuing this course of action because of the adverse impact this decision will have on the
economy of North Hertfordshire, particularly its impact on local independent businesses situated in
our town centres who are already under additional pressures as a result of the policy decisions of the
Government.

Both the Conservatives and Liberal Democrats have raised concerns surrounding the implementation
of this policy, and due to the political makeup of the Council, it is only right opposition colleagues
have an opportunity to further scrutinise and potentially amend the proposals of the administration.

Signatories: Cllr Ralph Muncer, Clir David Barnard, Cllr Steve Patmore, Cllr Joe Graziano and
Cllr Martin Prescott

Best wishes,
Ralph

Cllr Ralph Muncer
Leader of the Conservative Group
Member of North Hertfordshire District Council for Codicote and Kimpton

Email: ralph.muncer@north-herts.gov.uk
Telephone: 01462 474000 (NHDC Switchboard)
Address: Council Offices | Gernon Road | Letchworth Garden City | Hertfordshire | SG6 3JF
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